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SECTION 18: TRAINING AND TUITION REIMBURSEMENT
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It is the intent of the City to recognize the value of training to its employees and to adopt 
a training policy which will encourage employees to avail themselves of educational 
opportunities that will advance their knowledge and interests in the direction of their career with 
the City and by doing so to improve the Municipal Service.

Employees who wish to seek reimbursement from the City for City job related training 
program costs shall provide a written request for reimbursement to their immediate supervisor. 
The request shall include the type of program, sponsoring organization or institution, meeting 
times and costs for such program.

A copy of the supervisor’s and superintendent's recommendation to the Department Head 
shall also be provided to the employee. The employee will initial supervisor's comments and the 
superintendent's recommendation prior to going to the Department Head for approval or denial.

Once a training program has been approved, any employee covered by this agreement 
will be eligible for reimbursement of up to $1,200 $1,350 per calendar year for tuition and 
books for training and education. However, an employee shall not receive any reimbursement 
until providing satisfactory proof of successful completion of the training program.

18.1 Service Center Safety/Training Committee

The City and the Union agree to form a committee to jointly develop a safety/training 
program. The committee shall meet monthly and will be responsible for the review, discussion, 
and recommendations of all matters concerning safety and health, including but not limited to 
accident investigations, safety surveys, job site inspections, safety audits, training and emergency 
response roles. The committee shall work to problem solve and formulate recommendations to 
the appropriate divisions within the Service Center. Minutes of the meetings shall be taken and 
will be distributed to all Service Center employees and posted in a conspicuous location(s). The 
City shall have two members and the Union shall have one member, to be elected by the 
membership, from each Service Center division.

The City and the Union are committed to a safe working environment, and in pursuit of 
this shared commitment both sides agree to look at the benefits of implementing a Safety 
Recognition Program. This effort shall be assumed by the Service Center Safety/Training 
Committee. Any agreement shall be by consensus between City and Union.

18.2 Labor/Management Committee

The parties agree that regular meetings to explore mutual concerns will be beneficial to 
the relationship between the City and the Union. To promote a problem-solving approach, the 
parties agree that decision making shall be cooperative.


